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Request for Gift Acceptance 

The School Department requires specific authorization for acceptance of gifts. 

Motion: School Committee Accepts the donations listed below for school department use: 

Donor Recipient Amount Reason Account Number 

Brookline Community. Brookline Early $750.00 2022 Calendar Year 3300SEG2 
Foundation, Inc. ­ Education Disbursement ­ BEEP Gift 

Lauren Dunne Astley Program (BEEP) BEEP Program Account 
Fund Financial Assistance 

Anonymous Alternative 
Choices in 

Education (ACE) 
Program 

$2,000.00 ACE Program 
including but not 
limited to student 

field trips, program 
supplies and program 

development. 

3300SEF9 
Brookline High 

School Gift 
Account 

Brookline Community Brookline High $24,150.00 The Whipple Writing 3220SEH4 
Foundation, Inc. ­ School Fellowship Whipple Writing 

David Zadoc Whipple Fellowship Gift 
Fund Account 



219/22. 8:47 AM Public Schools of Brookline Mail Lauren Astley Dunn Donation 

Donna Chisholm <donna_chisholm@psbma.org> 

Lauren Astley Dunn Donation 

Regina Watts <regina_watts@psbma.org> Wed, Feb 9, 2022 at 8:45 AM 
To: Donna Chisholm <donna_chisholm@psbma.org> 

The $750 donation is an annual allotment from the Brookline Community Foundation's Lauren Astley Dunn Memorial 

Fund. Lauren Astley Dunn was the beloved daughter of Mary Dunn, retired BEEP teacher. She was the victim of 

domestic violence by her high school boyfriend. This is a restricted memorial BCF fund to enable young children from 

low-income families to attend the Brookline Early Education Program (BEEP). 


Regina Watts, Ph.D. 

Interim Principal of Early Education 

(617) 713-5471 

regina _ watts@psbma.org 

Be Safe, Be Helpful, Be a Problem Solver, Be BEEP! 
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The Whipple Writing Fellowship 

Summary 

The Whipple Writing Fellowship offers Brookline High Students who love the written 
word an opportunity to develop and expand their skills as non-fiction writers. The 
fellowship sponsors a summer residency as well as multiple events throughout the year 
that encourage Brookline High School students to build their skills as writers and 
showcase their talents. 

The cornerstone of the program is the summer writing fellowship focused on non-fiction 
writing. As Fellows, participants join a supportive cohort of fellow aspiring writers, 
receive stipends to encourage their work, and learn from writers across a spectrum of 
professional writing styles how to craft a piece of writing that will ultimately be presented 

in a public forum and submitted for publication. 

Common to the experience of all Whipple Fellows is an intensive focus on developing 
their ideas via writing, regardless of the topic. The goal of the fellowship is to develop 
the student's capacity to write with a purpose. Whether the Fellows are researching 
something ofparticular interest such as humor writing, sports writing, telling the story of 
an unsung hero, or bringing to light an untold chapter of local history, all Fellows engage 
in a similar process to develop skills under the tutelage of master teachers. 

After applying and being accepted to the program in the month ofApril, the twelve 
Fellows begin working in the Spring to craft a writing proposal for the Summer 
Residency, a six week intensive period at the heart of the Fellowship. Once proposals 
have been finalized, Fellows participate in the Summer Residency beginning in July to 
work intensely on their selected writing piece. The combination of the spring meetings 
and the summer residency support the Fellows in developing their initial ideas; expand 
and formalize their proposals through intensive research; draft and revise preliminary 
writing; outline the process for the length of the Fellowship, set goals and objectives tied 
to way points through the process, and ultimately culminate in the creation of an 
outstanding piece of original writing. 

In the Fall following their residency, the Whipple Fellows gather for an evening ofpublic 
presentations that is open to the community and includes the Fellows, their families, 
teachers, and the Whipple/Gladstone family in order to celebrate the Fellows' 

tremendous accomplishment. 

In addition to the summer fellowship, there are several other opportunities for students 

to participate in Whipple sponsored writing workshops and events. In the winter, the 



BHS Moth Story Hour is hosted to showcase student stories around a different theme 
each year. Students submit story ideas and receive coaching on how to tum their ideas 

into compelling stories to tell during our story hour. In addition, the Fellowship sponsors 
visits from nonfiction writers to BHS classes throughout the school year. The Fellowship 

also partners with other groups that endeavor to encourage nonfiction writing such as 
the nascent High School Journal of Law and Socjety which was founded by a BHS 
graduate and celebrates young, nonfiction writers across the country. 



January 6, 2022 

Dear Amy, 

_and I are enclosing a donation of $2,000 to the ACE program at Brookline High 
School. We ask that its use be entirely at the discretion of the ACE Program Coordinator. 

As previously discussed, we would like to get a receipt acknowledging the donation. Beyond 
that, we would prefer that our identity not be made public beyond what is required for processing 
the donation. 

We are delighted to support ACE in this way. We deeply appreciate all that you and the ACE 
team have done for ~d for all the BHS students who have benefited from ACE! 


